
 

 

Hardin Post 113 

1251 Ring rd. 

P.O. Box 147 

Elizabethtown, Kentucky, 42701 

 

Executive Board Meeting            

 

Commander Robbie Robinson: Called for the start of the July 25th meeting at 1800 with the appropriate 

opening ceremonies.  

Chaplin Steven Sheets: Offered opening Prayer. 

• Commander Robbie Robinson made a motion to except the minutes from last Executive  Board 

meeting. Motion was seconded and all approved. 

• Commander Robbie Robinson Discussion on Line dancing. Went over changes to by-laws being 

make. Will be presented to the general meeting for the first of three readings. ROTC family day 

snacks we are signed up for the 15th of August 9:30 to 12:30 at Waybur theater, Steve will be 

working on getting the snacks. Also spoke about The American Legion Queen of Hearts. 

• Post Manager Tanya Garcia Spoke about the upcoming calenda events which will be listed in the 

events. Received new bar stools and sold old stools. Ice bin was leaking instead of repairing it for 

over $4,000 we replaced it for a lot less. Saturday night dinners have slowed down. Would like to 

do October fest on September 30th. All families are invited. The deep fryer is down looking into 

replacing or repairing it cost wise. Also another place to do recruiting is the Fort Knox Right Arm 

Night Gathering. 

• Chaplin Stephen Sheets Have a few people been praying for. Honor guard put up a flag in a 

nursing home in Brandenburg. Have a Flag retirement ceremony with the Civil Air Patrol Last 

Monday.  We are having another Flag ceremony after breakfast Aug 12 at 11:00am. The juniors 

will be participating in that. 

• First Vice Jeanine Morrison As of today we have 369 Members and we’re at 30% Membership 

for the year. Would like to order 25 to 50 new membership kits from the flag and emblem. Also 

working on a brochure. 



• Second Vice Larry Johnson Put in new clock on far wall. The riders will be moving the MIA Flag 

and pole over to the corner of the building so it could be seen, this will probably take place in 

October. Recommend replacing the fryer. Done general maintenance on toilets etc.  

• Adjutant Drew Chitty July 22nd Recruiting event at the Post Commissary we had 7 new members 

and one renewal. Still need an auxiliary member to join the greeting committee. For greeting 

new members, following up with them with a phone call, inviting them down on a night trying to 

have them participate in the Legion activities etc. The PX is scheduled for August 12 for 10:00am 

to 1:00pm recruiting event. Unfortunately I will not be there because I have to be here for the 

breakfast early bird.  

• Finance Officer Mike Kimble Went over the totals for repairs maintenance for the month of July.  

• Service Officer Tom Dube Year to date so far total of 43 vets coming in for assistance 65 claims 

filed. Will be out of town the 4th the 8th and the 12th until the 22nd of August. 

• Sargent at Arms Mike Kabel spoke about the officer’s manual and obtaining it online. There will 

be a community information fair on August 18th  between 11:00am and 2:00pm at the Saber and 

Quill.  Spoke about the Monday night Porch Party Meals. 

• Publicity Officer Gary Brewer Been doing two buglers one for mailing out and one for mailing 

out. Cut down the mailing list from those who moved away or are deceased from 65 to 41. 

• SAL Commander Brandon Curry Raised money for the Porch Party Last night. Jimmy Buffet night 

will be coming up on August 19th. 

• Riders Larr Johnson War on terror dinner Scheduled for October 19th everything going good plan 

on running two shifts of 300. Won’t need the bar but will need the game room. Riders will be  

doing another raffle for a 22 riffle drawing will be on Dec. 9th. Tickets will be $5.00 a piece. Just in 

time for Christmas. If the families wish to set up a recruiting table we can do it in the lounge. 

Guess speaker has been in Desert Sheild, Desert Storm, Iraq, and Afghanistan. 

• Visitor Mike Thomas Coble Center will be a great place to recruit as that is where all the D.O.D. 

contractors process in and process out. A lot of veterans. Should attend events on Fort Knox to 

get known.  

 

 

 

 

Attest:   Drew Chitty Post Adjutant Clarence Robinson Post Commander 


